
12th December 2024 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Welcome this week to a rare ‘Thursday Flyer’! Tomorrow school is closed to children as 

it is a training day. We look forward to seeing everyone back in school on Monday 16th 

December for a jam packed final week of term. 

It has been a busy week of events in school this week. Year 6 got to see Ponteland 

High School’s performance of ‘We will rock you’. They had an amazing morning with 

Year 6 children from across Pele Trust watching many of our ex-pupils singing and 

dancing in the performance. Early Years had a special elf visitor today where they learnt 

about ‘The Greediest Elf’ in a magical theatrical performance. Year 3 wowed their    

families as they performed their Christmas ukulele concert where they showcased what 

they had learnt mixed in with some Christmas classics! Well done Year 3. 

On top of all of this we had a delicious Christmas lunch today along with the children 

sharing their wonderful Christmas jumpers! 

It was lovely to see Mrs. Henderson and Mrs. Graham back in school today as              

representatives from St. Andrew’s Church in Heddon. They worked with Year 4 to make 

all the Christingles which will be used at the service at Church. For details of the         

Christmas Services at St. Andrew’s Church please see later in the Flyer. 

Thank you all so much for supporting our Christmas Fair. I am pleased to let you know 

that through your generosity the school raised £1093.87. Thank you again to the 

Friends of Heddon School for organising this event. 

Please check out our ‘Diary Dates’ at the end of the flyer for times and venues for our       

Christmas performances and services next week. The children have been working hard 

and cannot wait to share their Christmas events with you. Could I ask that when          

attending our school and church events in the coming weeks that you park safely and 

show consideration to our neighbours. There is information about safer parking          

contained later in the Flyer. 

Well done to Reception and Year 1 with the best attendance this week: an amazing 

100%! 

Well done to Year 1 and Year 5 for the best attendance for this year: 97.6%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
96% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
89.8% 95% 95.9% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
100% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
94.4% 93.7% 96.7% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
100% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
99% 97.6% 97.6% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
99% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
95.7% 97% 97% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 
Christmas Fun in Year 1  
 
We have had such a busy week, we have been busy writing book reviews about 

our story, 'Oliver's Vegetables' in literature works. Then in Maths we did our first 

ever Maths test and everyone worked really hard to answer the questions. In 

amongst all of this we have been practising our Nativity everyday! Today we had 

our lovely Christmas dinner, which I think we can all agree was delicious.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Christmas Fun with Year 2  
 

Year 2 had a fabulous time today enjoying their Christmas dinner, wearing their 

Christmas party hats and pulling crackers.  We are working really hard with our 

nativity and can't wait to perform to you all next week.  

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Year 3 Ukulele Concert 
  
On Wednesday afternoon Year 3 had their ukulele concert. The children have 

been working hard in their ukulele lessons to learn some of the chords and have 

learnt to play a selection of songs. I’m sure the parents that were able to join us 

for the concert would agree that the children are all doing amazingly well for only 

playing the ukulele for a term. The children performed 11 songs including the 

Christmas songs Silent Night, Jingle Bells and Rudolph the Red Nosed Reindeer.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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Friction Experiments with Year 5 

This week has been very busy in year 5 although he have thoroughly enjoyed our 

Science lesson. Within our topic of 'Forces', we have been focusing on Gravity 

and Air resistance, so it was now time to investigate friction. We decided to carry 

out an experiment that would measure the amount of friction a surface would 

have on a toy car. We used four different surfaces and we measured how far the 

car would travel on them. We found out that the if the surface that caused the car 

to travel a shorted distance created the greatest amount of friction.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

At Beamish Museum with Year 6 

A lovely day at Beamish yesterday, exploring the grounds and taking part in a  

Victorian style school lesson. In our different groups we visited the pit village and 

mine, the 1900s town and the new 1950s section of the museum. Thank you  

Year Six for a wonderful trip.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Sophia who has been performing in ‘Alice in Wonderland’ at         

The People’s Theatre in Newcastle. Sophia has had a great opportunity to use 

her dancing and acting skills. We are all really proud of her. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Big (Christmas Tree Sized) Thank You! 

The school would like to thank Halls of Heddon Nursery Centre who have very 

kindly donated our school Christmas tree. 

It looks beautiful in the hall. It has brought light to the dark December days and 

smiles of joy from both children and staff.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



OPAL Play Charter 

This term the Play Ambassadors were given the challenge of creating a new 

OPAL Play, Play charter. They thought very carefully about a short, memorable 

message that incorporates the key rules and ethos of OPAL Play. They then 

pooled their design ideas to create this fantastic bespoke Heddon School OPAL 

Play Charter. It was sent off to a print design company to be produced. We are 

very excited to be able to share their work and even more excited to collect the 

posters next week, ready to be displayed in the new year. Well done Play        

Ambassadors!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Friday 13th December 2024 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 17th December 2024 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 17th December 2024 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 18th December 

2024 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Wednesday 18th December 

2024 
Lower Key Stage 2 Christmas Party 

Wednesday 18th December 

2024 
Upper Key Stage 2 Christmas Party 

Thursday 19th December 2024 Early Years Christmas Party 

Thursday 19th December 2024 Key Stage 1 Christmas Party 

Friday 20th December 2024 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 

w/c Monday 23rd December CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

Monday 6th January 2025 SCHOOL REOPENS 


